Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation:

31 Healing Bible Verses - To Keep You Healthy, Healed & Whole!

By

Gloria Coleman

Thank you so, so much for purchasing this book!

Check out my other kindle book titles below and be blessed!

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Bible Verses About Faith - To Keep You Overcoming!

http://www.amazon.com/Daily-Scripture-Reading-Meditation-ebook/dp/B007HAWNYW

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Bible Verses on Love - To Remind You - You Are God's Beloved!

http://www.amazon.com/Daily-Scripture-Reading-Meditation-ebook/dp/B00C8O2810

Copyright - All Rights Reserved – Gloria Coleman

No part of this publication may be reproduced or transmitted for commercial purposes, except for brief quotations in printed reviews, without written permission of the author.

Scripture quotations marked KJV are taken from the King James Version of the Bible.

Scripture taken from The Message. Copyright © 1993, 1994, 1995, 1996, 2000, 2001, 2002. Used by permission of NavPress Publishing Group.

Scripture quotations taken from the Amplified® Bible,

Copyright © 1954, 1958, 1962, 1964, 1965, 1987 by The Lockman Foundation. Used by permission. (www.Lockman.org)

Scripture quotations taken from the New American Standard Bible®,

Copyright © 1960, 1962, 1963, 1968, 1971, 1972, 1973,

1975, 1977, 1995 by The Lockman Foundation. Used by permission. (www.Lockman.org)

Table of Contents

Introduction

A Note of Encouragement

What Is Scripture Meditation?

The Benefits of Scripture Meditation

Day 1

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(KJV)

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(The Message)

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(Amp)

Isaiah 53:4 – 5 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 2

1 Peter 2:24 (KJV)

1 Peter 2:24 (The Message)

1 Peter 2:24 (AMP)

1 Peter 2:24(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 3

Romans 8:11(KJV)

Romans 8:11(The Message)

Romans 8:11 (AMP)

Romans 8:11(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 4

Romans 8:32 (KJV)

Romans 8:32 (The Message)

Romans 8:32 (AMP)

Romans 8:32 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 5

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (KJV)

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (The Message)

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (AMP)

Matthew 8:2 – 3(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 6

Psalm 107:19 – 20(KJV)

Psalm 107:19 – 20(The Message)

Psalm 107:19 – 20(AMP)

Psalm 107:19 – 20(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 7

Psalm 91:3(KJV)

Psalm 91:3(The Message)

Psalm 91:3(AMP)

Psalm 91:3(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 8

Psalm 105:37(KJV)

Psalm 105:37(The Message)

Psalm 105:37(AMP)

Psalm 105:37(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 9

3 John 1:2(KJV)

3 John 1:2(The Message)

3 John 1:2(AMP)

3 John 1:2(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 10

John 10:10(KJV)

John 10:10(The Message)

John 10:10(AMP)

John 10:10(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 11

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (KJV)

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (The Message)

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (AMP)

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 12

Psalm 91:16(KJV)

Psalm 91:16(The Message)

Psalm 91:16(AMP)

Psalm 91:16(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 13

Exodus 15:26 (KJV)

Exodus 15:26 (The Message)

Exodus 15:26 (AMP)

Exodus 15:26 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 14

Jeremiah 30:17(KJV)

Jeremiah 30:17(The Message)

Jeremiah 30:17(AMP)

Jeremiah 30:17(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 15

Psalm 103:2 – 3(KJV)

Psalm 103:2 – 3(the Message)

Psalm 103:2 – 3(AMP)

Psalm 103:2 – 3(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 16

Matthew 4:23(KJV)

Matthew 4:23 (The Message)

Matthew 4:23(AMP)

Matthew 4:23(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 17

Matthew 4:24 (KJV)

Matthew 4:24 (The Message)

Matthew 4:24 (AMP)

Matthew 4:24 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 18

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (KJV)

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (The Message)

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (AMP)

Matthew 8:5 – 7(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 19

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (KJV)

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (The Message)

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (AMP)

Matthew 8:16 – 17(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 20

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (KJV)

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (The Message)

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (AMP)

Matthew 9:6 – 7(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 21

Matthew 15:30(KJV)

Matthew 15:30(The Message)

Matthew 15:30(AMP)

Matthew 15:30(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 22

Matthew 20:34 (KJV)

Matthew 20:34 (The Message)

Matthew 20:34 (AMP)

Matthew 20:34(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 23

Mark 3:1- 5 (KJV)

Mark 3:1- 5 (The Message)

Mark 3:1- 5 (AMP)

Mark 3:1- 5(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 24

Mark 5:25 – 29 (KJV)

Mark 5:25 – 29 (The Message)

Mark 5:25 – 29 (AMP)

Mark 5:25 – 29(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 25

Mark 10:49 – 52 (KJV)

Mark 10:49 – 52 (The Message)

Mark 10:49 – 52 (AMP)

Mark 10:49 – 52(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 26

Luke 4:40 (KJV)

Luke 4:40 (The Message)

Luke 4:40 (AMP)

Luke 4:40(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 27

Luke 6:19 (KJV)

Luke 6:19 (The Message)

Luke 6:19 (AMP)

Luke 6:19(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 28

Luke 7:12 – 15 (KJV)

Luke 7:12 – 15 (The Message)

Luke 7:12 – 15 (AMP)

Luke 7:12 – 15(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 29

Luke 13:11 – 13 (KJV)

Luke 13:11 – 13 (The Message)

Luke 13:11 – 13 (AMP)

Luke 13:11 – 13(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 30

John 5:5 – 9 (KJV)

John 5:5 – 9 (The Message)

John 5:5 – 9 (AMP)

John 5:5 – 9(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 31

Acts 10:38 (KJV)

Acts 10:38 (The Message)

Acts 10:38 (AMP)

Acts 10:38(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Resources

Other Kindle eBooks by Gloria Coleman

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation:  31 Bible Verses About Faith – To Keep You Overcoming!

31 Powerful Prayers – Guaranteed To Make Tremendous Power Available and Avail Much!

31 Powerful Prayers For Children – Guaranteed To Help Them Win In Life!

How To Get Pregnant Supernaturally By Meditating on the Word of God!

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Bible Verses on Love - To Remind You - You Are God's Beloved!

31 Daily Affirmations Based On The Word of God - To Speak Over Your Life!

Introduction

I have always been a vibrant, healthy person who occasionally suffered a cold or a fever – nothing major. As such for many, many years I did not know the value of healing as is promised to the believer in the Bible.

I verbally assented to the famous verse “By the stripes of Jesus we are healed”. During those days I remember thinking that praying for healing in a Church Service was a waste of time – we could be praying for something else was my quiet view.

Needless to say, my entire perspective changed when after getting married I begun to experience health challenges. I begun to pay more attention to what God’s Word had to say about healing.

In 2007 my whole life changed when after the birth of my second daughter I begun to experience electrical shocks which could not be explained away. After an examination by a Professor in Neurology I was asked to undergo an MRI Scan.

Nothing prepared me for the results of that scan. I was eventually diagnosed as having Occipital Meningioma - a benign (non- cancerous) tumor that grows out of the meninges (the membrane covering the brain).

Initially though, the Professor thought it was much more than that and so he said I had to have a biopsy the next day. In that moment in my hospital room my life passed in front of my eyes and I saw “unfinished business”. My second child was just two weeks old and I determined that I will live and not die to declare the works of God.

I determined to take God at His Word and begun to meditate in His Word day and night. His Word especially these healing verses took on new meaning for me personally – they became health and life to all my flesh.

My only other option was to have brain surgery and if for whatever reason the operation went wrong I could end up with double vision and or lose the ability to read and write.

I choose not to have the operation instead I choose to believe God for my complete healing and health.

I knew I had a desire to become an author but I had not yet written any books at this time – I was therefore not prepared to risk losing my ability to read and write.

Within 30 days of listening and reading out my healing verses every day a pre-existing fibroids condition totally disappeared.

My symptoms disappeared and with each passing day I get stronger and healthier. During my journey I discovered that God loves me and I love because He first loved me.

I discovered that God hates sickness and He wants me well and sickness free. I discovered the truth that Jesus had taken my place so that today God gives me what Jesus deserves not what I deserve.

This eBook is a collection of the bible verses that have brought the manifestation of the healing that Jesus died to give us in my body and in the body of countless others who have chosen to believe God and take Him at His Word.

My prayer for you is that you will experience healing, health and wholeness in your body as you read, meditate and pray on these scriptures on a daily basis.

Healing is the blood bought right of every believer - The Word still works and it will Work for You!

A Note of Encouragement

I have read through the bible a few times and I have come to know for myself beyond a shadow of a doubt that God is a Good God and He wants His people to live healthy, healed and whole all of their days.

He wants us to live a long and satisfied life. Falling sick and growing old are all a result of the fall in the Garden of Eden and were not God’s original intention for mankind.

When God gave us His Son Jesus; He gave us everything we will ever need! The same blood that redeemed us from sin, poverty and death has also redeemed us from sickness and every curse.

To receive the healing that Jesus died to give us therefore we need to believe in our hearts and confess with our mouth that Jesus bore our sicknesses and diseases at the cross and by His stripes we were and are healed.

To be able to do this in the face of symptoms and sickness in your body or in the body of a loved one, you need to catch a revelation of God’s love for you as revealed in the New Covenant we are now privileged to live and operate by.

God’s love is demonstrated in that whilst we were yet sinners Christ died for us (Romans 5:7-8).

The New Covenant in God’s Word is as stated in Hebrews 8:10 – 13. It is all about what God has done for us and not what we must do as in the case of the Old Covenant. This is because of the finished work of Jesus on the cross for us.

On the cross He became sin for us, our substitute so that today God gives us what Jesus deserves and not what we deserve. Our part is simply to believe and receive.

You need to know beyond a shadow of a doubt that God cannot lie and that He promised before the world begun to keep His Word(Titus 1:2).

The way to come to the place where you can simply believe and know beyond a shadow of a doubt that you can depend on God’s Word and that God will not fail you is to spend time every day speaking His Word to yourself.

You can read it out loud or memorize it and mutter it to yourself every single day. Soon you will realize that you have developed a confidence in God and His Word that you did not have hitherto.

The symptoms may be shouting out at you but you will not be shaken because your house is now built on the unshakeable foundation of his Word. As you continue to speak God’s Word to yourself the symptoms will be become quieter and quieter until one day they disappear altogether.

This has been my personal experience in the case of fibroids in my womb, in the case of water in the brain of one of my nephews, in the case of lung and pancreatic cancer in the body of my sister, in the case of high fevers in the bodies of my children and even in the case of a tumor on the lining of my brain.

Choose to let Jesus – the Living Word make an impression and mark on your life. Let His Word change how you think and how you live. Refuse to let natural, human reasoning or religious tradition make you resist the truth you see in God’s Word.

Embrace and welcome His Word – let His Word become your meditation all day long.

Decide in advance that if anybody’s experience including your own seems to contradict the Word of God you will let go of the experience or experiences and hold on to God’s Word.

Take this attitude and you will grow strong in faith. In time the change that has taken place on the inside of you will begin to change your external circumstances until one day the healing will be manifest in your body for all to see.

Always remember that under the New Covenant God loves us as much as He loves Jesus for we are in Him. There is now no condemnation for us because we are in Christ Jesus and the law of the Spirit of Life in Christ Jesus has set us free from the law of sin and death.

Practice the sense of His Unconditional love for you and you will be able to receive even more easily the health and healing that Jesus died to give you.

Thank God every day that your sins He remembers no more and that you are the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus because Jesus became sin for you (Hebrews 8:12; 2 Corinthians 5:21).

Coming up are Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation : 31 Healing Bible Verses that are some of my own favorite scriptures – one for every day. Read at least one of them to yourself every day. Permit God’s Word to enter your heart, choose to believe it and receive it like the gift it is – from our heavenly father.

Always remember that God’s Word has the power within itself to bring about a manifestation of the Word!

What Is Scripture Meditation?

The bible tells us in Psalm 1:2-3 that the person who delights in God’s Word and meditates on that word day and night will be ever green all year round and whatever that person does will prosper.

You may be asking the question I asked for years – What is scripture meditation?

One of the Hebrew words used in the bible for meditate is “hagah” and it means to murmur (in pleasure or anger); to ponder, mutter, roar, speak, study, talk, utter.

Scripture meditation therefore is when you speak God’s Word to yourself over and over again, think on it, pray it and mutter it.

Allow God’s Word to fill your heart and mind. Think on the scripture you have chosen to meditate on and ponder it in your heart. Soon the Holy Spirit will bring you revelation on that Word and make that Word effectual in your life.

As you continue to meditate, faith will rise up in your heart because you will keep on hearing the Word. Suddenly the Word will become life to you and health to all your flesh.

The Benefits of Scripture Meditation

The benefits of scripture meditation includes

         Good Success in all you do

         True Prosperity

         The Abundant Life

         Health

         Healing

         The release of more grace

Day 1

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(KJV)

4Surely he hath borne our griefs, and carried our sorrows: yet we did esteem him stricken, smitten of God, and afflicted.

5But he was wounded for our transgressions, he was bruised for our iniquities: the chastisement of our peace was upon him; and with his stripes we are healed.

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(The Message)

But the fact is, it was our pains he carried—

our disfigurements, all the things wrong with us.

We thought he brought it on himself,

that God was punishing him for his own failures.

But it was our sins that did that to him,

that ripped and tore and crushed him—our sins!

He took the punishment, and that made us whole.

Through his bruises we get healed.

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(Amp)

4Surely He has borne our griefs (sicknesses, weaknesses, and distresses) and carried our sorrows and pains [of punishment], yet we [ignorantly] considered Him stricken, smitten, and afflicted by God [as if with leprosy].

5But He was wounded for our transgressions, He was bruised for our guilt and iniquities; the chastisement [needful to obtain] peace and well-being for us was upon Him, and with the stripes [that wounded] Him we are healed and made whole.

Isaiah 53:4 – 5 (NASB®)

4 Surely our [[a]]griefs He Himself bore,

And our [[b]]sorrows He carried;

Yet we ourselves esteemed Him stricken,

[[c]]Smitten of God, and afflicted.

5 But He was [[d]]pierced through for our transgressions,

He was crushed for our iniquities;

The chastening for our [[e]]well-being fell upon Him,

And by His scourging we are healed.

Thought For Today:

Jesus has already borne in his body every sickness and disease over 2,000 years ago so that I do not have to bear any sickness or disease in my body today.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that by the stripes of Jesus I am healed and made whole. I thank you that Jesus’ body was broken so mine does not have to be broken.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 2

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

1 Peter 2:24 (KJV)

24Who his own self bare our sins in his own body on the tree, that we, being dead to sins, should live unto righteousness: by whose stripes ye were healed.

1 Peter 2:24 (The Message)

He used his servant body to carry our sins to the Cross so we could be rid of sin, free to live the right way. His wounds became your healing.

1 Peter 2:24 (AMP)

He personally bore our sins in His [own] body on the tree [[a]][as on an altar and offered Himself on it], that we might die (cease to exist) to sin and live to righteousness. By His wounds you have been healed.

1 Peter 2:24 (NASB®)

And He Himself bore our sins in His body on the cross, so that we might die to sin and live to righteousness; for by His wounds you were healed.

Thought For Today:

Jesus himself became our substitute so that today God has made us righteous by faith, righteous by the blood of Jesus, righteous apart from our performance.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that Jesus became my substitute bearing all my sins in his body on the cross. I thank you that all my sins (past, present and future) have all been forgiven because of Jesus finished work on the cross.

Father, how I thank you that Jesus wounds became my healing.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 3

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Romans 8:11(KJV)

11But if the Spirit of him that raised up Jesus from the dead dwell in you, he that raised up Christ from the dead shall also quicken your mortal bodies by his Spirit that dwelleth in you.

Romans 8:11(The Message)

It stands to reason, doesn't it, that if the alive-and-present God who raised Jesus from the dead moves into your life, he'll do the same thing in you that he did in Jesus, bringing you alive to himself? When God lives and breathes in you (and he does, as surely as he did in Jesus), you are delivered from that dead life. With his Spirit living in you, your body will be as alive as Christ's!

Romans 8:11 (AMP)

And if the Spirit of Him Who raised up Jesus from the dead dwells in you, [then] He Who raised up Christ Jesus from the dead will also restore to life your mortal (short-lived, perishable) bodies through His Spirit Who dwells in you.

Romans 8:11(NASB®)

But if the Spirit of Him who raised Jesus from the dead dwells in you, He who raised Christ Jesus from the dead will also give life to your mortal bodies [[a]]through His Spirit who dwells in you.

Thought For Today:

God is able and willing to restore health and life to you through His Holy Spirit that dwells within you.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you raised Jesus from the dead. I thank you that the same Holy Spirit that raised Jesus from the dead dwells within my mortal body and is able to quicken my mortal body and restore health to me.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 4

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Romans 8:32 (KJV)

32He that spared not his own Son, but delivered him up for us all, how shall he not with him also freely give us all things?

Romans 8:32 (The Message)

If God didn't hesitate to put everything on the line for us, embracing our condition and exposing himself to the worst by sending his own Son, is there anything else he wouldn't gladly and freely do for us?

Romans 8:32 (AMP)

He who did not withhold or spare [even] His own Son but gave Him up for us all, will He not also with Him freely and graciously give us all [other] things?

Romans 8:32 (NASB®)

He who did not spare His own Son, but delivered Him over for us all, how will He not also with Him freely give us all things?

Thought For Today:

There is nothing good (including health and healing) that God will not GLADLY and FREELY give us!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you did not withhold your only son but you gave Him up for us all – why will you not with Him freely give us all things.

I thank you that you will never withhold healing and health from me.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 5

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (KJV)

2And, behold, there came a leper and worshipped him, saying, Lord, if thou wilt, thou canst make me clean.

3And Jesus put forth his hand, and touched him, saying, I will; be thou clean. And immediately his leprosy was cleansed.

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (The Message)

Then a leper appeared and went to his knees before Jesus, praying, "Master, if you want to, you can heal my body.

Jesus reached out and touched him, saying, "I want to. Be clean." Then and there, all signs of the leprosy were gone.

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (AMP)

2And behold, a leper came up to Him and, prostrating himself, worshiped Him, saying, Lord, if You are willing, You are able to [[a]]cleanse me by curing me.

3And He reached out His hand and touched him, saying, I am willing; be cleansed [[b]]by being cured. And instantly his leprosy was cured and cleansed.

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (NASB®)

And a leper came to Him and [[a]]bowed down before Him, and said, “Lord, if You are willing, You can make me clean.” 3 Jesus stretched out His hand and touched him, saying, “I am willing; be cleansed.” And immediately his leprosy was cleansed.

Thought For Today:

God is not only able – He is willing to manifest the healing Jesus died to give you in your body today!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you are able and willing to make the healing that Jesus died to give me manifest in my body.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you that with you there is no such thing as an incurable disease and you are the one for whom nothing is impossible.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 6

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Psalm 107:19 – 20(KJV)

19Then they cry unto the LORD in their trouble, and he saveth them out of their distresses.

20He sent his word, and healed them, and delivered them from their destructions.

Psalm 107:19 – 20(The Message)

Then you called out to GOD in your desperate condition;

he got you out in the nick of time.

He spoke the word that healed you,

that pulled you back from the brink of death.

Psalm 107:19 – 20(AMP)

19Then they cry to the Lord in their trouble, and He delivers them out of their distresses.

20He sends forth His word and heals them and rescues them from the pit and destruction.

Psalm 107:19 – 20(NASB®)

19 Then they cried out to the LORD in their trouble;

He saved them out of their distresses.

20 He sent His word and healed them,

And delivered them from their [[a]]destructions.

Thought For Today:

God hears every time we cry out to Him even in troubles of our own making and He delivers us!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you hear me every time I cry out to you. I thank you that you deliver me from every trouble, save me from every distress and you heal me with your Word.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 7

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Psalm 91:3(KJV)

3Surely he shall deliver thee from the snare of the fowler, and from the noisome pestilence.

Psalm 91:3(The Message)

That's right—he rescues you from hidden traps,

shields you from deadly hazards.

Psalm 91:3(AMP)

For [then] He will deliver you from the snare of the fowler and from the deadly pestilence.

Psalm 91:3 (NASB®)

For it is He who delivers you from the snare of the trapper

And from the deadly pestilence.

Thought For Today:

God goes ahead of me to deliver me from every trap set by the enemy.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you that you deliver me from the snare of the fowler, from every bacteria and deadly virus.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 8

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Psalm 105:37(KJV)

37He brought them forth also with silver and gold: and there was not one feeble person among their tribes.

Psalm 105:37(The Message)

He led Israel out, their arms filled with loot,

and not one among his tribes even stumbled.

Psalm 105:37(AMP)

He brought [Israel] forth also with silver and gold, and there was not one feeble person among their tribes.

Psalm 105:37(NASB®)

Then He brought them out with silver and gold,

And among His tribes there was not one who stumbled.

Thought For Today:

God wants us to have both – good health and an abundance of finances.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you that you have blessed me with a good health and an abundance of finances.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 9

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

3 John 1:2(KJV)

2Beloved, I wish above all things that thou mayest prosper and be in health, even as thy soul prospereth.

3 John 1:2(The Message)

We're the best of friends, and I pray for good fortune in everything you do, and for your good health—that your everyday affairs prosper, as well as your soul!

3 John 1:2(AMP)

Beloved, I pray that you may prosper in every way and [that your body] may keep well, even as [I know] your soul keeps well and prospers.

3 John 1:2(NASB®)

Beloved, I pray that in all respects you may prosper and be in good health, just as your soul prospers.

Thought For Today:

God’s highest desire is that we prosper and be in good health even as our soul prospers.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you highest desire is for me to prosper and be in good health even as my soul prospers.

Father In the Name of Jesus cause my soul to prosper on a daily basis.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 10

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

John 10:10(KJV)

10The thief cometh not, but for to steal, and to kill, and to destroy: I am come that they might have life, and that they might have it more abundantly.

John 10:10(The Message)

A thief is only there to steal and kill and destroy. I came so they can have real and eternal life, more and better life than they ever dreamed of.

John 10:10(AMP)

The thief comes only in order to steal and kill and destroy. I came that they may have and enjoy life, and have it in abundance (to the full, till it [[a]]overflows).

John 10:10 (NASB®)

The thief comes only to steal and kill and destroy; I came that they may have life, and [[a]]have it abundantly.

Thought For Today:

Jesus has come so that I can have His abundant life.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that Jesus came so that I could have life and life more abundantly.

Father In the Name of Jesus cause my soul to prosper on a daily basis.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name become every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 11

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (KJV)

5Thou shalt not be afraid for the terror by night; nor for the arrow that flieth by day;

6Nor for the pestilence that walketh in darkness; nor for the destruction that wasteth at noonday.

7A thousand shall fall at thy side, and ten thousand at thy right hand; but it shall not come nigh thee.

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (The Message)

Fear nothing—not wild wolves in the night,

not flying arrows in the day,

Not disease that prowls through the darkness,

not disaster that erupts at high noon.

Even though others succumb all around,

drop like flies right and left,

no harm will even graze you.

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (AMP)

5You shall not be afraid of the terror of the night, nor of the arrow (the evil plots and slanders of the wicked) that flies by day,

6Nor of the pestilence that stalks in darkness, nor of the destruction and sudden death that surprise and lay waste at noonday.

7A thousand may fall at your side, and ten thousand at your right hand, but it shall not come near you.

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (NASB®)

5 You will not be afraid of the terror by night,

Or of the arrow that flies by day;

6 Of the pestilence that [[a]]stalks in darkness,

Or of the destruction that lays waste at noon.

7 A thousand may fall at your side

And ten thousand at your right hand,

But it shall not approach you.

Thought For Today:

No evil will befall me or come near my dwelling place (both my body & my home).

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that no evil will befall me or come near my dwelling place. I thank you that no sickness is permitted to make its residence in my body because of the finished work of Jesus at the cross of Calvary.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 12

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Psalm 91:16(KJV)

16With long life will I satisfy him, and shew him my salvation.

Psalm 91:16(The Message)

I'll give you a long life,

give you a long drink of salvation!

Psalm 91:16(AMP)

With long life will I satisfy him and show him My salvation.

Psalm 91:16(NASB®)

With [[a]]a long life I will satisfy him

And [[b]]let him see My salvation.

Thought For Today:

God satisfies me with L-o-n-g Life!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you that you satisfy me with long life and everyday you show me your salvation. I thank you that Jesus died so I can live forever.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 13

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Exodus 15:26 (KJV)

26And said, If thou wilt diligently hearken to the voice of the LORD thy God, and wilt do that which is right in his sight, and wilt give ear to his commandments, and keep all his statutes, I will put none of these diseases upon thee, which I have brought upon the Egyptians: for I am the LORD that healeth thee.

Exodus 15:26 (The Message)

That's the place where GOD set up rules and procedures; that's where he started testing them.

GOD said, "If you listen, listen obediently to how GOD tells you to live in his presence, obeying his commandments and keeping all his laws, then I won't strike you with all the diseases that I inflicted on the Egyptians; I am GOD your healer.

Exodus 15:26 (AMP)

Saying, If you will diligently hearken to the voice of the Lord your God and will do what is right in His sight, and will listen to and obey His commandments and keep all His statutes, I will put none of the diseases upon you which I brought upon the Egyptians, for I am the Lord Who heals you.

Exodus 15:26 (NASB®)

And He said, “If you will give earnest heed to the voice of the LORD your God, and do what is right in His sight, and give ear to His commandments, and keep all His statutes, I will put none of the diseases on you which I have put on the Egyptians; for I, the LORD, am your healer.

Thought For Today:

God is my healer not the one who put the sickness on me.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you are the God that heals me. I thank you that you did not put this sickness on me. I thank you that you put all my sicknesses on Jesus body at the cross so that with very stripe he received I now have my healing and health.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 14

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Jeremiah 30:17(KJV)

17For I will restore health unto thee, and I will heal thee of thy wounds, saith the LORD; because they called thee an Outcast, saying, This is Zion, whom no man seeketh after.

Jeremiah 30:17(The Message)

As for you, I'll come with healing,

curing the incurable,

Because they all gave up on you

and dismissed you as hopeless—

that good-for-nothing Zion.

Jeremiah 30:17(AMP)

For I will restore health to you, and I will heal your wounds, says the Lord, because they have called you an outcast, saying, This is Zion, whom no one seeks after and for whom no one cares!

Jeremiah 30:17(NASB®)

For I will [[a]]restore you to [[b]]health

And I will heal you of your wounds,’ declares the LORD,

‘Because they have called you an outcast, saying:

“It is Zion; no one [[c]]cares for her.

Thought For Today:

God cares for me and He restores health and vitality to me.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In The Name of Jesus, I thank you that you restore all things including my health to me. I thank you that you love me with an everlasting love and you care for me. I have known and believed your love.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 15

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Psalm 103:2 – 3(KJV)

2Bless the LORD, O my soul, and forget not all his benefits:

3Who forgiveth all thine iniquities; who healeth all thy diseases;

Psalm 103:2 – 3(the Message)

O my soul, bless GOD,

don't forget a single blessing!

3-5 He forgives your sins—every one.

He heals your diseases—every one.

Psalm 103:2 – 3(AMP)

Bless (affectionately, gratefully praise) the Lord, O my soul, and forget not [one of] all His benefits--

3Who forgives [every one of] all your iniquities, Who heals [each one of] all your diseases,

Psalm 103:2 – 3(NASB®)

Bless the LORD, O my soul,

And forget none of His benefits;

3 Who pardons all your iniquities,

Who heals all your diseases;

Thought For Today:

God forgave all my sins and healed all my diseases at the same time.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for all the benefits of salvation. I thank you that you have forgiven me all my sins and you have healed all my diseases because of the finished work of Jesus at the cross of Calvary and not because of anything I have done or ever will do.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 16

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 4:23(KJV)

23And Jesus went about all Galilee, teaching in their synagogues, and preaching the gospel of the kingdom, and healing all manner of sickness and all manner of disease among the people.

Matthew 4:23 (The Message)

From there he went all over Galilee. He used synagogues for meeting places and taught people the truth of God. God's kingdom was his theme—that beginning right now they were under God's government, a good government! He also healed people of their diseases and of the bad effects of their bad lives.

Matthew 4:23(AMP)

And He went about all Galilee, teaching in their synagogues and preaching the good news (Gospel) of the kingdom, and healing every disease and every weakness and infirmity among the people.

Matthew 4:23(NASB®)

Jesus was going throughout all Galilee, teaching in their synagogues and proclaiming the [[a]]gospel of the kingdom, and healing every kind of disease and every kind of sickness among the people.

Thought For Today:

Jesus still wants to heal every kind of disease and sickness you or your loved one may be suffering.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you that Jesus is the same yesterday, today and forever. I thank you that He is still healing every kind of disease or sickness. I thank you and appropriate the healing and health Jesus died to give me into my body today.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 17

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 4:24 (KJV)

24And his fame went throughout all Syria: and they brought unto him all sick people that were taken with divers diseases and torments, and those which were possessed with devils, and those which were lunatick, and those that had the palsy; and he healed them.

Matthew 4:24 (The Message)

Word got around the entire Roman province of Syria. People brought anybody with an ailment, whether mental, emotional, or physical. Jesus healed them, one and all.

Matthew 4:24 (AMP)

So the report of Him spread throughout all Syria, and they brought Him all who were sick, those afflicted with various diseases and torments, those under the power of demons, and epileptics, and paralyzed people, and He healed them.

Matthew 4:24 (NASB®)

The news about Him spread throughout all Syria; and they brought to Him all who were ill, those suffering with various diseases and pains, demoniacs, [[a]]epileptics, paralytics; and He healed them.

Thought For Today:

Jesus wants me to be whole and free from every affliction.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you that you have given me power over every work of the enemy and nothing shall by in any means hurt or harm me. I thank you that you paid the price so that I can live each day whole and free from every affliction of any disease or sickness.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 18

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (KJV)

5And when Jesus was entered into Capernaum, there came unto him a centurion, beseeching him,

6And saying, Lord, my servant lieth at home sick of the palsy, grievously tormented.

7And Jesus saith unto him, I will come and heal him.

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (The Message)

As Jesus entered the village of Capernaum, a Roman captain came up in a panic and said, "Master, my servant is sick. He can't walk. He's in terrible pain."

7Jesus said, "I'll come and heal him."

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (AMP)

As Jesus went into Capernaum, a centurion came up to Him, begging Him,

6And saying, Lord, my servant boy is lying at the house paralyzed and [[a]]distressed with intense pains.

7And Jesus said to him, I will come and restore him.

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (NASB®)

And when [[a]]Jesus entered Capernaum, a centurion came to Him, imploring Him, 6 and saying, “[[b]]Lord, my [[c]]servant is [[d]]lying paralyzed at home, fearfully tormented.” 7 Jesus *said to him, “I will come and heal him.”

Thought For Today:

Today I can receive my healing.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you that Jesus hates sickness that is why He bore every sickness in His body on the cross on my behalf so I can live a life free of the torments that sickness brings.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 19

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (KJV)

16When the even was come, they brought unto him many that were possessed with devils: and he cast out the spirits with his word, and healed all that were sick:

17That it might be fulfilled which was spoken by Esaias the prophet, saying, Himself took our infirmities, and bare our sicknesses.

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (The Message)

That evening a lot of demon-afflicted people were brought to him. He relieved the inwardly tormented. He cured the bodily ill.

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (AMP)

When evening came, they brought to Him many who were [[a]]under the power of demons, and He drove out the spirits with a word and restored to health all who were sick.

17And thus He fulfilled what was spoken by the prophet Isaiah, He Himself took [[[b]]in order to carry away] our weaknesses and infirmities and bore [[c]]away our diseases.

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (NASB®)

When evening came, they brought to Him many who were demon-possessed; and He cast out the spirits with a word, and healed all who were ill. 17 This was to fulfill what was spoken through Isaiah the prophet: “HE HIMSELF TOOK OUR INFIRMITIES AND [[a]]CARRIED AWAY OUR DISEASES.”

Thought For Today:

He did not send an angel – He Himself took our sicknesses – and so they are taken!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you that you did not send an angel but you took all my sicknesses and diseases yourself and so irrespective of what I see with my physical eyes – I declare they are taken.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 20

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (KJV)

6But that ye may know that the Son of man hath power on earth to forgive sins, (then saith he to the sick of the palsy,) Arise, take up thy bed, and go unto thine house.

7And he arose, and departed to his house.

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (The Message)

Well, just so it's clear that I'm the Son of Man and authorized to do either, or both. . . ." At this he turned to the paraplegic and said, "Get up. Take your bed and go home." And the man did it. The crowd was awestruck, amazed and pleased that God had authorized Jesus to work among them this way.

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (AMP)

But in order that you may know that the Son of Man has authority on earth to forgive sins and [[a]]remit the penalty, He then said to the paralyzed man, Get up! Pick up your sleeping pad and go to your own house.

7And he got up and went away to his own house.

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (NASB®)

But so that you may know that the Son of Man has authority on earth to forgive sins”—then He *said to the paralytic, “Get up, pick up your bed and go home.” 7 And he got up and [[a]]went home.

Thought For Today:

There is nothing too difficult for our Lord!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that there is nothing too difficult for you. I thank you that because I believe all things are possible to me. I thank you that by the stripes of Jesus I am healed and made whole.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 21

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 15:30(KJV)

30And great multitudes came unto him, having with them those that were lame, blind, dumb, maimed, and many others, and cast them down at Jesus' feet; and he healed them:

Matthew 15:30(The Message)

They came, tons of them, bringing along the paraplegic, the blind, the maimed, the mute—all sorts of people in need—and more or less threw them down at Jesus' feet to see what he would do with them. He healed them.

Matthew 15:30(AMP)

And a great multitude came to Him, bringing with them the lame, the maimed, the blind, the dumb, and many others, and they put them down at His feet; and He cured them,

Matthew 15:30 (NASB®)

And [[a]]large crowds came to Him, bringing with them those who were lame, crippled, blind, mute, and many others, and they laid them down at His feet; and He healed them.

Thought For Today:

His healing is available to all and for every kind of disease or sickness – nothing is too big or too small.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that your healing is available to me and is for me. I receive your healing and health – Jesus.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 22

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Matthew 20:34 (KJV)

34So Jesus had compassion on them, and touched their eyes: and immediately their eyes received sight, and they followed him.

Matthew 20:34 (The Message)

Deeply moved, Jesus touched their eyes. They had their sight back that very instant, and joined the procession.

Matthew 20:34 (AMP)

And Jesus, in pity, touched their eyes; and instantly they received their sight and followed Him.

Matthew 20:34 (NASB®)

Moved with compassion, Jesus touched their eyes; and immediately they regained their sight and followed Him.

Thought For Today:

God is love and He is moved with compassion towards me today.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you love me as much as you love Jesus. I thank you that you are always moved with compassion towards me because of the finished work of Jesus at the cross of Calvary.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 23

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Mark 3:1- 5 (KJV)

1And he entered again into the synagogue; and there was a man there which had a withered hand.

2And they watched him, whether he would heal him on the sabbath day; that they might accuse him.

3And he saith unto the man which had the withered hand, Stand forth.

4And he saith unto them, Is it lawful to do good on the sabbath days, or to do evil? to save life, or to kill? But they held their peace.

5And when he had looked round about on them with anger, being grieved for the hardness of their hearts, he saith unto the man, Stretch forth thine hand. And he stretched it out: and his hand was restored whole as the other.

Mark 3:1- 5 (The Message)

1-3 Then he went back in the meeting place where he found a man with a crippled hand. The Pharisees had their eyes on Jesus to see if he would heal him, hoping to catch him in a Sabbath infraction. He said to the man with the crippled hand, "Stand here where we can see you."

4Then he spoke to the people: "What kind of action suits the Sabbath best? Doing good or doing evil? Helping people or leaving them helpless?" No one said a word.

5He looked them in the eye, one after another, angry now, furious at their hard-nosed religion. He said to the man, "Hold out your hand." He held it out—it was as good as new.

Mark 3:1- 5 (AMP)

1AGAIN JESUS went into a synagogue, and a man was there who had one withered hand [[[a]]as the result of accident or disease].

2And [the Pharisees] kept watching Jesus [closely] to see whether He would cure him on the Sabbath, so that they might get a charge to bring against Him [[[b]]formally].

3And He said to the man who had the withered hand, Get up [and stand here] in the midst.

4And He said to them, Is it lawful and right on the Sabbath to do good or to do evil, to save life or to take it? But they kept silence.

5And He glanced around at them with vexation and anger, grieved at the hardening of their hearts, and said to the man, Hold out your hand. He held it out, and his hand was [completely] restored.

Mark 3:1- 5 (NASB®)

1 He entered again into a synagogue; and a man was there whose hand was withered. 2 They were watching Him to see if He would heal him on the Sabbath, so that they might accuse Him. 3 He *said to the man with the withered hand, “[[a]]Get up and come forward!” 4 And He *said to them, “Is it lawful to do good or to do harm on the Sabbath, to save a life or to kill?” But they kept silent. 5 After looking around at them with anger, grieved at their hardness of heart, He *said to the man, “Stretch out your hand.” And he stretched it out, and his hand was restored.

Thought For Today:

Rest - God is at work even when you cannot yet see in the physical realm any evidence.

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you that I can rest in the finished work of Jesus at the cross of Calvary. I thank you that you are at work behind the scenes perfecting that which concerns me. I thank you that Jesus said – It is finished and so - It Is Finished.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 24

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Mark 5:25 – 29 (KJV)

25And a certain woman, which had an issue of blood twelve years,

26And had suffered many things of many physicians, and had spent all that she had, and was nothing bettered, but rather grew worse,

27When she had heard of Jesus, came in the press behind, and touched his garment.

28For she said, If I may touch but his clothes, I shall be whole.

29And straightway the fountain of her blood was dried up; and she felt in her body that she was healed of that plague.

Mark 5:25 – 29 (The Message)

A woman who had suffered a condition of hemorrhaging for twelve years—a long succession of physicians had treated her, and treated her badly, taking all her money and leaving her worse off than before—had heard about Jesus. She slipped in from behind and touched his robe. She was thinking to herself, "If I can put a finger on his robe, I can get well." The moment she did it, the flow of blood dried up. She could feel the change and knew her plague was over and done with.

Mark 5:25 – 29 (AMP)

25And there was a woman who had had a flow of blood for twelve years,

26And who had endured much [[a]]suffering under [the hands of] many physicians and had spent all that she had, and was no better but instead grew worse.

27She had heard the reports concerning Jesus, and she came up behind Him in the throng and touched His garment,

28For she kept saying, If I only touch His garments, I shall be restored to health.

29And immediately her flow of blood was dried up at the source, and [[[b]]suddenly] she felt in her body that she was healed of her [[[c]]distressing] ailment.

Mark 5:25 – 29 (NASB®)

25 A woman who had had a hemorrhage for twelve years, 26 and had endured much at the hands of many physicians, and had spent all that she had and was not helped at all, but rather had grown worse— 27 after hearing about Jesus, she came up in the crowd behind Him and touched His [[a]]cloak. 28 For she [[b]]thought, “If I just touch His garments, I will [[c]]get well.” 29 Immediately the flow of her blood was dried up; and she felt in her body that she was healed of her affliction.

Thought For Today:

Just make up your mind to be conscious of Jesus today!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that no matter how long or how short this sickness has been by your stripes I have already been made whole from the crown of my head to the soles of my feet.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 25

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Mark 10:49 – 52 (KJV)

49And Jesus stood still, and commanded him to be called. And they call the blind man, saying unto him, Be of good comfort, rise; he calleth thee.

50And he, casting away his garment, rose, and came to Jesus.

51And Jesus answered and said unto him, What wilt thou that I should do unto thee? The blind man said unto him, Lord, that I might receive my sight.

52And Jesus said unto him, Go thy way; thy faith hath made thee whole. And immediately he received his sight, and followed Jesus in the way.

Mark 10:49 – 52 (The Message)

49-50Jesus stopped in his tracks. "Call him over."

They called him. "It's your lucky day! Get up! He's calling you to come!" Throwing off his coat, he was on his feet at once and came to Jesus.

51Jesus said, "What can I do for you?"

The blind man said, "Rabbi, I want to see."

52"On your way," said Jesus. "Your faith has saved and healed you."

In that very instant he recovered his sight and followed Jesus down the road.

Mark 10:49 – 52 (AMP)

49And Jesus stopped and said, Call him. And they called the blind man, telling him, Take courage! Get up! He is calling you.

50And throwing off his outer garment, he leaped up and came to Jesus.

51And Jesus said to him, What do you want Me to do for you? And the blind man said to Him, Master, let me receive my sight.

52And Jesus said to him, Go your way; your faith has healed you. And at once he received his sight and accompanied Jesus on the road.

Mark 10:49 – 52 (NASB®)

49 And Jesus stopped and said, “Call him here.” So they *called the blind man, saying to him, “Take courage, stand up! He is calling for you.” 50 Throwing aside his cloak, he jumped up and came to Jesus. 51 And answering him, Jesus said, “What do you want Me to do for you?” And the blind man said to Him, “[[a]]Rabboni, I want to regain my sight!” 52 And Jesus said to him, “Go; your faith has [[b]]made you well.” Immediately he regained his sight and began following Him on the road.

Thought For Today:

Only believe!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that I have received my healing. I thank you that the healing you died to give me is manifest in my body right now.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 26

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Luke 4:40 (KJV)

40Now when the sun was setting, all they that had any sick with divers diseases brought them unto him; and he laid his hands on every one of them, and healed them.

Luke 4:40 (The Message)

When the sun went down, everyone who had anyone sick with some ailment or other brought them to him. One by one he placed his hands on them and healed them.

Luke 4:40 (AMP)

Now at the setting of the sun [indicating the end of the Sabbath], all those who had any [who were] sick with various diseases brought them to Him, and He laid His hands upon every one of them and cured them.

Luke 4:40 (NASB®)

While the sun was setting, all those who had any who were sick with various diseases brought them to Him; and laying His hands on each one of them, He was healing them.

Thought For Today:

It doesn’t matter if it feels like your sun is setting – receive your healing!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that there is no dead end with you. I thank you that because of the finished work of Jesus at the cross of Calvary I receive my healing, health and wholeness.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 27

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Luke 6:19 (KJV)

19And the whole multitude sought to touch him: for there went virtue out of him, and healed them all.

Luke 6:19 (The Message)

Everyone was trying to touch him—so much energy surging from him, so many people healed!

Luke 6:19 (AMP)

19And all the multitude were seeking to touch Him, for healing power was all the while going forth from Him and curing them all [[[a]]saving them from severe illnesses or calamities].

Luke 6:19 (NASB®)

19 And all the [[a]]people were trying to touch Him, for power was coming from Him and healing them all.

Thought For Today:

God doesn’t want some of us sick – He wants us ALL to be healed, healthy and whole!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that power has come out of the broken body of Jesus and healed me.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 28

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Luke 7:12 – 15 (KJV)

12Now when he came nigh to the gate of the city, behold, there was a dead man carried out, the only son of his mother, and she was a widow: and much people of the city was with her.

13And when the Lord saw her, he had compassion on her, and said unto her, Weep not.

14And he came and touched the bier: and they that bare him stood still. And he said, Young man, I say unto thee, Arise.

15And he that was dead sat up, and began to speak. And he delivered him to his mother.

Luke 7:12 – 15 (The Message)

As they approached the village gate, they met a funeral procession—a woman's only son was being carried out for burial. And the mother was a widow. When Jesus saw her, his heart broke. He said to her, "Don't cry." Then he went over and touched the coffin. The pallbearers stopped. He said, "Young man, I tell you: Get up." The dead son sat up and began talking. Jesus presented him to his mother.

Luke 7:12 – 15 (AMP)

12[Just] as He drew near the gate of the town, behold, a man who had died was being carried out--the only son of his mother, and she was a widow; and a large gathering from the town was accompanying her.

13And when the Lord saw her, He had compassion on her and said to her, Do not weep.

14And He went forward and touched the funeral bier, and the pallbearers stood still. And He said, Young man, I say to you, arise [[[a]]from death]!

15And the man [who was] dead sat up and began to speak. And [Jesus] gave him [back] to his mother.

Luke 7:12 – 15 (NASB®)

12 Now as He approached the gate of the city, [[a]]a dead man was being carried out, the [[b]]only son of his mother, and she was a widow; and a sizeable crowd from the city was with her. 13 When the Lord saw her, He felt compassion for her, and said to her, “[[c]]Do not weep.” 14 And He came up and touched the coffin; and the bearers came to a halt. And He said, “Young man, I say to you, arise!” 15 The [[d]]dead man sat up and began to speak. And Jesus gave him back to his mother.

Thought For Today:

Even death cannot hold Jesus captive – Jesus Is Lord Of all!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that Jesus conquered death, hell and the grave for me. I thank you that I am no longer subject to any bondage of sickness or death.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 29

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Luke 13:11 – 13 (KJV)

11And, behold, there was a woman which had a spirit of infirmity eighteen years, and was bowed together, and could in no wise lift up herself.

12And when Jesus saw her, he called her to him, and said unto her, Woman, thou art loosed from thine infirmity.

13And he laid his hands on her: and immediately she was made straight, and glorified God.

Luke 13:11 – 13 (The Message)

There was a woman present, so twisted and bent over with arthritis that she couldn't even look up. She had been afflicted with this for eighteen years. When Jesus saw her, he called her over. "Woman, you're free!" He laid hands on her and suddenly she was standing straight and tall, giving glory to God.

Luke 13:11 – 13 (AMP)

11And there was a woman there who for eighteen years had had an [[a]]infirmity caused by a spirit ([[b]]a demon of sickness). She was [[c]]bent completely forward and utterly unable to straighten herself up or to [[d]]look upward.

12And when Jesus saw her, He called [her to Him] and said to her, Woman, you are released from your infirmity!

13Then He laid [His] hands on her, and instantly she was made straight, and she [[e]]recognized and thanked and praised God.

Luke 13:11 – 13 (NASB®)

11 And there was a woman who for eighteen years had had a sickness caused by a spirit; and she was bent double, and could not straighten up at all. 12 When Jesus saw her, He called her over and said to her, “Woman, you are freed from your sickness.” 13 And He laid His hands on her; and immediately she was made erect again and began glorifying God.

Thought For Today:

It doesn’t matter how long the sickness or disease has afflicted you; Jesus is willing and able to heal you!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you that you heal all my diseases. I thank you for strength and healing. I thank you for a change in season. I thank you for a new season of healing and health.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 30

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

John 5:5 – 9 (KJV)

5And a certain man was there, which had an infirmity thirty and eight years.

6When Jesus saw him lie, and knew that he had been now a long time in that case, he saith unto him, Wilt thou be made whole?

7The impotent man answered him, Sir, I have no man, when the water is troubled, to put me into the pool: but while I am coming, another steppeth down before me.

8Jesus saith unto him, Rise, take up thy bed, and walk.

9And immediately the man was made whole, and took up his bed, and walked: and on the same day was the sabbath.

John 5:5 – 9 (The Message)

One man had been an invalid there for thirty-eight years. When Jesus saw him stretched out by the pool and knew how long he had been there, he said, "Do you want to get well?"

7The sick man said, "Sir, when the water is stirred, I don't have anybody to put me in the pool. By the time I get there, somebody else is already in."

8-9Jesus said, "Get up, take your bedroll, start walking." The man was healed on the spot. He picked up his bedroll and walked off.

9-10That day happened to be the Sabbath. The Jews stopped the healed man and said, "It's the Sabbath.

John 5:5 – 9 (AMP)

5There was a certain man there who had suffered with a deep-seated and lingering disorder for thirty-eight years.

6When Jesus noticed him lying there [helpless], knowing that he had already been a long time in that condition, He said to him, Do you want to become well? [Are you really in earnest about getting well?]

7The invalid answered, Sir, I have nobody when the water is moving to put me into the pool; but while I am trying to come [into it] myself, somebody else steps down ahead of me.

8Jesus said to him, Get up! Pick up your bed (sleeping pad) and walk!

9Instantly the man became well and recovered his strength and picked up his bed and walked. But that happened on the Sabbath.

John 5:5 – 9 (NASB®)

5 A man was there who had been [[a]]ill for thirty-eight years. 6 When Jesus saw him lying there, and knew that he had already been a long time in that condition, He *said to him, “Do you wish to get well?” 7 The sick man answered Him, “Sir, I have no man to put me into the pool when the water is stirred up, but while I am coming, another steps down before me.” 8 Jesus *said to him, “Get up, pick up your pallet and walk.” 9 Immediately the man became well, and picked up his pallet and began to walk.

Now it was the Sabbath on that day.

Thought For Today:

When we rest in God – we free Him to work in our lives!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak these verses out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verses again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you for your gift of health and healing that Jesus died to give me. I receive this gift of health and healing today. I thank you that health and healing is manifest in my body today.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

Day 31

Book Topic: Healing

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation

Acts 10:38 (KJV)

38How God anointed Jesus of Nazareth with the Holy Ghost and with power: who went about doing good, and healing all that were oppressed of the devil; for God was with him.

Acts 10:38 (The Message)

Then Jesus arrived from Nazareth, anointed by God with the Holy Spirit, ready for action. He went through the country helping people and healing everyone who was beaten down by the Devil. He was able to do all this because God was with him.

Acts 10:38 (AMP)

38How God anointed and consecrated Jesus of Nazareth with the [Holy] Spirit and with strength and ability and power; how He went about doing good and, [[a]]in particular, curing all who were harassed and oppressed by [the power of] the devil, for God was with Him.

Acts 10:38 (NASB®)

38 [[a]]You know of Jesus of Nazareth, how God anointed Him with the Holy Spirit and with power, [[b]]and how He went about doing good and healing all who were oppressed by the devil, for God was with Him.

Thought For Today:

Once you have accepted Jesus as your Lord and Personal Saviour  - The Holy Spirit of God dwells in you and He wants to make the healing Jesus died to give you manifest in your body today!

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Choose to believe what God’s Word says. Say – “I believe and receive it.”

Speak this verse out loud or under your breath to yourself all throughout today.

Choose the version that ministers to you the most and keep speaking it irrespective of the symptoms you see.

It could be just one word or one sentence that ministers to you the most. Keep pondering (thinking) on that word, sentence or verse.

Lastly, bring up the verse again just before you go to bed and speak it to yourself. You can choose to read it if you do not know it off heart.

Prayer For Today:

Father In the Name of Jesus, I thank you for your anointing that destroys every yoke and removes every burden. I thank you that you never leave me nor forsake me. I thank you that you have qualified me to partake of the good life that Jesus to give me.

I thank you that you have taken me from the control and dominion of the kingdom of darkness and translated me into the kingdom of the son that you love.

So sickness (Insert the name of the sickness here) I command you in the Name of Jesus be plucked up by the roots and cast into the sea.

Body I command you In Jesus name be made every wit whole.

Father In the Name of Jesus I thank you for honoring what Jesus did on the cross in my body today.

Father I thank you that I am the righteousness of God in Christ Jesus.

I thank you that I will live and not die to declare your works.

I hope you have enjoyed reading “Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Healing Bible Verses” as much as I have enjoyed writing it!

Resources

Below are resources I use regularly and have been a great help to me. I hope you enjoy using them daily like I do!

Joseph Prince Ministries:

http://www.josephprince.org/

http://www.josephprinceonline.com/

Other Kindle eBooks by Gloria Coleman

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Bible Verses About Faith – To Keep You Overcoming!

http://www.amazon.com/Daily-Scripture-Reading-Meditation-ebook/dp/B007HAWNYW

31 Powerful Prayers – Guaranteed To Make Tremendous Power Available and Avail Much!

http://www.amazon.com/Powerful-Prayers-Guaranteed-Tremendous-ebook/dp/B007JWGKH4

31 Powerful Prayers For Children – Guaranteed To Help Them Win In Life!

http://www.amazon.com/Powerful-Prayers-For-Children-ebook/dp/B007WMW5NE

How To Get Pregnant Supernaturally By Meditating on the Word of God!

http://www.amazon.com/Pregnant-Supernaturally-Meditating-Word-ebook/dp/B007Q42E0W

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Bible Verses on Love - To Remind You - You Are God's Beloved!

http://www.amazon.com/Daily-Scripture-Reading-Meditation-ebook/dp/B00C8O2810

31 Daily Affirmations Based On The Word of God - To Speak Over Your Life!

http://www.amazon.com/Daily-Affirmations-Based-Word-ebook/dp/B00CHQ4VKA

Table of Contents

Introduction

A Note of Encouragement

What Is Scripture Meditation?

The Benefits of Scripture Meditation

Day 1

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(KJV)

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(The Message)

Isaiah 53:4 – 5(Amp)

Isaiah 53:4 – 5 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 2

1 Peter 2:24 (KJV)

1 Peter 2:24 (The Message)

1 Peter 2:24 (AMP)

1 Peter 2:24(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 3

Romans 8:11(KJV)

Romans 8:11(The Message)

Romans 8:11 (AMP)

Romans 8:11(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 4

Romans 8:32 (KJV)

Romans 8:32 (The Message)

Romans 8:32 (AMP)

Romans 8:32 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 5

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (KJV)

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (The Message)

Matthew 8:2 – 3 (AMP)

Matthew 8:2 – 3(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 6

Psalm 107:19 – 20(KJV)

Psalm 107:19 – 20(The Message)

Psalm 107:19 – 20(AMP)

Psalm 107:19 – 20(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 7

Psalm 91:3(KJV)

Psalm 91:3(The Message)

Psalm 91:3(AMP)

Psalm 91:3(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 8

Psalm 105:37(KJV)

Psalm 105:37(The Message)

Psalm 105:37(AMP)

Psalm 105:37(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 9

3 John 1:2(KJV)

3 John 1:2(The Message)

3 John 1:2(AMP)

3 John 1:2(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 10

John 10:10(KJV)

John 10:10(The Message)

John 10:10(AMP)

John 10:10(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 11

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (KJV)

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (The Message)

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (AMP)

Psalm 91:5 – 7 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 12

Psalm 91:16(KJV)

Psalm 91:16(The Message)

Psalm 91:16(AMP)

Psalm 91:16(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 13

Exodus 15:26 (KJV)

Exodus 15:26 (The Message)

Exodus 15:26 (AMP)

Exodus 15:26 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 14

Jeremiah 30:17(KJV)

Jeremiah 30:17(The Message)

Jeremiah 30:17(AMP)

Jeremiah 30:17(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 15

Psalm 103:2 – 3(KJV)

Psalm 103:2 – 3(the Message)

Psalm 103:2 – 3(AMP)

Psalm 103:2 – 3(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 16

Matthew 4:23(KJV)

Matthew 4:23 (The Message)

Matthew 4:23(AMP)

Matthew 4:23(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 17

Matthew 4:24 (KJV)

Matthew 4:24 (The Message)

Matthew 4:24 (AMP)

Matthew 4:24 (NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 18

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (KJV)

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (The Message)

Matthew 8:5 – 7 (AMP)

Matthew 8:5 – 7(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 19

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (KJV)

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (The Message)

Matthew 8:16 – 17 (AMP)

Matthew 8:16 – 17(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 20

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (KJV)

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (The Message)

Matthew 9:6 – 7 (AMP)

Matthew 9:6 – 7(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 21

Matthew 15:30(KJV)

Matthew 15:30(The Message)

Matthew 15:30(AMP)

Matthew 15:30(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 22

Matthew 20:34 (KJV)

Matthew 20:34 (The Message)

Matthew 20:34 (AMP)

Matthew 20:34(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 23

Mark 3:1- 5 (KJV)

Mark 3:1- 5 (The Message)

Mark 3:1- 5 (AMP)

Mark 3:1- 5(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 24

Mark 5:25 – 29 (KJV)

Mark 5:25 – 29 (The Message)

Mark 5:25 – 29 (AMP)

Mark 5:25 – 29(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 25

Mark 10:49 – 52 (KJV)

Mark 10:49 – 52 (The Message)

Mark 10:49 – 52 (AMP)

Mark 10:49 – 52(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 26

Luke 4:40 (KJV)

Luke 4:40 (The Message)

Luke 4:40 (AMP)

Luke 4:40(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 27

Luke 6:19 (KJV)

Luke 6:19 (The Message)

Luke 6:19 (AMP)

Luke 6:19(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 28

Luke 7:12 – 15 (KJV)

Luke 7:12 – 15 (The Message)

Luke 7:12 – 15 (AMP)

Luke 7:12 – 15(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 29

Luke 13:11 – 13 (KJV)

Luke 13:11 – 13 (The Message)

Luke 13:11 – 13 (AMP)

Luke 13:11 – 13(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 30

John 5:5 – 9 (KJV)

John 5:5 – 9 (The Message)

John 5:5 – 9 (AMP)

John 5:5 – 9(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Day 31

Acts 10:38 (KJV)

Acts 10:38 (The Message)

Acts 10:38 (AMP)

Acts 10:38(NASB®)

Thought For Today:

Biblical Meditation Tips:

Prayer For Today:

Resources

Other Kindle eBooks by Gloria Coleman

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Bible Verses About Faith – To Keep You Overcoming!

31 Powerful Prayers – Guaranteed To Make Tremendous Power Available and Avail Much!

31 Powerful Prayers For Children – Guaranteed To Help Them Win In Life!

How To Get Pregnant Supernaturally By Meditating on the Word of God!

Daily Scripture Reading and Meditation: 31 Bible Verses on Love - To Remind You - You Are God's Beloved!

31 Daily Affirmations Based On The Word of God - To Speak Over Your Life!